

Meeting 2113 of the Student Council Molecular Biomedicine

29.06.2021

Protocol by Tim K.

	present	excused	Cake	Guests
Jonas Amirar	X			Luke Petri Anna-Victoria Hofmann Hannah Deckers Richa Joshi
Henrike Antony	X			
Bianca Broske	X			
Tim Kempchen	X			
Sven Kohn		X		
Ronja Molkenbur	X			
Charlotte Rex	X			
Marie Rose Schrimpf	X			
Isabelle Schulte-Herbrüggen	X			
FA Immunology (Aurelia Merbecks)	X			

Top 1 - Welcome

- The meeting is opened at 20:03. Jonas welcomes everyone.
- Protocol 2112 was adopted unanimously.

Top 2 - Expert Committee Immunology

- Want to plan things in person, money from student council or UKB?
 - Money rather from UKB, communication with Dr. Höming-Hölzel has taken place
- Henrike explains why it is problematic that the Fachschaft pays something (missing statute of FA Immunology) + QV funds from LIMES.
- Henrike will check with Tim to see what we can do → Usually FA is scheduled in our requests to ASTA but we can't currently apply for new money
- Jonas asks FA if they would prefer to have their own bylaws. → FA will discuss this internally
 - Student council and FA elections could be held together to simplify the process

Top 3 - Student Council Conference

- There are supposed to be meet-the-rector events from 30-1st for the first-timers who started during Corona
- For after that, there are talks in the courtyard garden with the student councils
- Responsible persons are still looking for volunteers (preferably one representative from each study program to chat)

Top 4 - Professional group

- -

Top 5 - Information technology

- Tim will reactivate the registration on the website by next week
 - Will inform about it in the group

Top 6 - Rental

- A reminder will be sent out so that as many people as possible sign up to lead the rental

Top 7 - First year work

- Marie reported from the last meeting:
 - Fabian organizes first year work
 - Focus on the first trip → weekend
 - So far hardly any planning → next meeting to be organized in the next 2 weeks → In the next meeting the committee is to be formed
- Next time one of the organizers should appear in the meeting

Top 8 - Student council work in Corona times

- Desire for first real session after Corona
 - Henrike expresses concerns about a required hygiene concept
 - Possible meeting in the lecture hall zoology → Consultation with Mrs. Baumgärtner

Top 9 - Other

- Hannah would like to bring election materials to the office as soon as possible
- FSV meeting is scheduled for in 2 weeks → reminder will be sent beforehand

Jonas thanks for the attendance, invites to stay and says goodbye. The meeting is closed at 20:32. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 07/13/20 at 8:00pm (next student council meeting: Tuesday, 13/07/21 at 8pm).